Declaration of Intent on Non-Acceptance of Gifts and Rewards
for the Performance of Duties (No Gift Policy)
Fiscal Year B.E. 2567 (2024)

The Office of the Permanent Secretary of the Ministry of Higher Education, Science, Research and
Innovation is committed to performing administrative duties adherence to the principles of good
governance, focusing on operating with honesty, integrity, transparency, accountability, and bringing
the utmost benefits to the public, in compliance to the National Reform Plan for the Prevention and
Suppression of Corruption and Misconduct (Revised version) Activity 4: Develop the Thai bureaucratic

system to be transparent and nonbeneficial.

Therefore, the Office of the Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Higher Education, Science, Research
and Innovation declares itself to be “an organization where all state officials do not accept gifts
or rewards of any kind for the performance of their duties (No Gift Policy)”. Executives and officials
must abstain from accepting any gifts or rewards, whether prior to, during, or following their duties, for all
occasions. This rule is aimed at eliminating or reducing the chance of receiving inappropriate influence.
Such restrictions are necessary to ensure unbiased decision-making and to prevent unethical practices
or conduct, both currently and in the future. Furthermore, every executive and supervisor across
all levels is expected to exemplify adherence to applicable laws and regulations. Additionally, they are
responsible for ensuring that officials under their supervision act in a manner that is both appropriate and

responsible.

It is hereby announced and strictly adhered to all.
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